
                 Bear Creek Quilt Guild 

 Member In-Person/Zoom Meeting Minutes 

February 20, 2024 
  

Vicky Kidd opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the REC in Grapevine, Texas at 7:01 pm.  There 
were two new members for this evening’s meeting.  JoAnne Sheppard introduced Melissa Terrill and Jane 
Miller, and three visitors were welcomed, Jeanie Platt, Debra Wood, and Jerry Poole.   

The January 2024 General Member meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by 
Teresa Galagher, with a second by Kathy Longo, and the motion passed.  

  

Treasurer’s Report: Kay Thomas reported an income of $2,129.48 with expenses of $759.77 for a net income 
of $1,369.71, comprised primarily of 2024 membership dues.  Vicki Kidd reiterated a call for outstanding dues 
to be paid to speed production and distribution of the 2024 Membership Directory. 

Old Business:  

 No old business was discussed. 

New Business: 

Doris Schjelderup has set up a new email address for newsletter items, dode65@myyahoo.com (or you can 
send to Vicky Kidd for proofing). 

Ongoing Business: 

Currently there are about 40 people in the running for the 2024 Perfect Attendance Contest 

Committee Reports: 

 Beverly Douglas discussed requirements for Quilt Show items, including mini quilts for the auction, and 
forms for entries. 

 Mona Levingston reminded all of our retreat at Sunset scheduled for April 11 – 14th, 2024, with sign up 
sheet and payment of $270.00 requirement and forms for retreat holder. Services available include sewing 
machine repair, scissor sharpening, and massage. 

 Kayleen Allen called for ideas for new boutique items. 

 Kathy Runyan and Nancy Carr discussed the March workshop taking place on March 20th at the 
Roanoke library with a fee of $28, including the pattern provided by speaker. 

Show and Tell items presented 

Door prizes drawn and distributed 

Snack Break 

  



Nancy Carr introduced our speaker, Patience Griffin, renowned author, quilt, and quilt fabric designer who 
presented many quilts and spoke on her career as author and combining quilting with fiction set in Scotland 
and Alaska. 

  

The next BCQG member meeting will be March 19, 2024 at 7PM at the Bessie Mitchell House in Grapevine. 

The next BCQG Board meeting will be March 5, 2024, 6:30PM on Zoom. 

  

Meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM 

Chris Sizemore BCQG Co-Secretary 

  

  
 


